FILED

FEB 1 3 2006

Terri A. Lorenzon, Director Environmental Quality Council

## **URGENT**

Environmental Quality Council 122 West 25<sup>th</sup> St. Herschler Building, Room 1714 Cheyenne, WY 82002

To Whom It May Concern:

RE: Meeting, Thursday, February 16,2006, on CBM Discharge Water

As a Wyoming native from a family of pioneer ranchers and a concerned United States citizen, I have been appalled by the incredible waste of water produced by CBM drilling. Wyoming, as well as other affected states, is too arid and drought is too frequent for this precious resource to be ignored. Disposal must not cause damage to ranchers' lands and/or degrade streams. It is essential to the vitality of the American West that the land and water be protected.

I support the petition by the Powder River Basin Resource Council.

Sincerely yours,

Bonnie Scott Sivers 1055 Cheltenham Road Santa Barbara, CA 93105

Bounie D. Rivers

cc: Powder River Basin Resource Council